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HB 2211 - Background 

• ORS 291.038 defines two (2) information resource 

management advisory bodies, each with specific 

membership requirements.   

• Information Resource Management Council (IRMC) 

– Purpose: work with DAS to provide policy direction for and 

coordination of information technology for state government.  

• Stakeholders Advisory Committee 

– Purpose: work with DAS to establish statewide integrated 

videoconferencing and statewide online access user fees, 

services, delivery, rates and long range plans. 
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HB 2211 - Background 

• IRMC and Stakeholders Advisory Committee last met in 2000  

• Chief Operating Officer/DAS Director relies on other advisory 

bodies to fulfill statutory obligations 

– Enterprise Leadership Team 

• Comprised of agency directors or policy level delegates from a group of 

twenty five state agencies 

• Forms an enterprise level model of leadership, management and 

oversight of statewide operations 

– Customer Advisory Boards 

• Comprised of representatives from small, medium and large agencies 

• Govern service levels of DAS services and set rates to support those 

services. 
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HB 2211 – Proposed Solution 

 

• Remove statutory requirement for these two specific bodies 

that haven’t met in over a decade.  

• Delete reference to these two bodies in statute 

– Gives COO/DAS flexibility to craft and implement effective enterprise-

level leadership governance in all areas including information 

resource management 

– Supports customer driven governance, management and oversight 

model that achieves policy objectives originally outlined within statute. 
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Contacts 

 

• Julie Pearson-Ruthven, Interim State CIO 

– Phone: 503-378-2188 | Cell: 503-428-1477 

– Email: Julie.A.Pearson@state.or.us  

• Barry Pack, Office of the Chief Operating Officer 

– Phone: 503-378-2168 

– Email: Barry.Pack@state.or.us  
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